                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING July 20, 2021
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, Dave Forrest
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Linda Winters, Fred & Rita Chittenden
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:03 PM.
Water Dept.

The Board was told that the Collectors office would like to lien properties with overdue water bills this year instead of doing water shut offs.  They stated that the collection rates had improved doing this last year and would like to continue.  Roger Scheurer made the motion to accept and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
The Board also agreed to add an insert to 3rd quarter billing that would remind customers that they are responsible for all of their metered water. A notice will be included in October’s billing.

Al Zerbato discussed running a new water line down Robert Street.  This project would cost approximately $200,000.  Currently there are not funds available.  He stated that this may be a capital project going forward.

Al Zerbato stated that LB Corp has sent a proposal to do 560 additional feet of new water line farther up Columbia Street. They would like to supply the digging if the Town would supply the piping. After Board discussion, this item was held for further information.

Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know of an opening at the Wastewater plant that was being advertised.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato discussed capital for FY22 with the Board.  He stated that new trucks were 16 weeks out from order.  He also let them know that the Highway garage is looking for 4 lift jacks and 4 post mobile lifts to aid in truck repair.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the water line paving contract with LB Corporation would expire on 8/26/21.

The Board discussed the demolition on the Bullseye building and whether it should go to the low bid (LB Corp $48,000) or to be done in house by the Highway Department.  Zach Sorrentino, Highway Supervisor told Al Zerbato that this point road safety is taking a priority and that the demolition should be contracted out.

Al Zerbato informed the Board that Paul Face from the Salmon Run Restaurant came in regarding broken sidewalk by his restaurant.  His insurance company says that the sidewalk needs to be fixed.  There are 12 panels to replace at the cost of approximately $5500.  The Town owns the sidewalk and therefore needs to be addressed.  The Board agreed.
Abatements

An abatement was submitted for 20 Lois Street (Winters).  The customer had received a high water bill.  The Water Department checked equipment and reads and verified that they were correct.  Customer stated that no leaks were present.  After discussion, the Board agreed to have the meter sent out for further inspection, without practice or precedence. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 157 Center (VanLingen) for a pool liner replacement.  The Board reviewed the information sent in by the customer and after discussion voted to abatement 836 cf on the sewer side.  Don Zukowski made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.  The credit will be added to the account.

An abatement for 155 Water Street (DiGrilogi) was submitted.  The customer had a broken water pipe under one of the trailers on the property.  Upon review, the Board voted to average the prior 5 quarters to the pipe break and then credit the sewer portion to the 2quarters when the leak happened, since the water went into the ground and not the sewer. This voted was made without practice or precedence.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
Other

A curb cut application was submitted for 310 Church Street (Chittenden). There were some drainage concerns from neighbors that were discussed.  After discussion, possible trap rock at the end of the neighbor’s property may reroute water and help with the drainage.  After further discussion, Roger Scheurer made the motion to approve the curb cut subject to Al Zerbato’s review.  Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
Gary O’Brien has shown interest in joining the Board of Public Works.  The Board would like to recommend him for this position.
The meeting adjourned at 6:16 Bob Bartini made the motion to close the meeting and Don Zukowski seconded.
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
